R246: Contract Award MS 1705-018-11 24 Avenue Widening: 152 Street to Highway 99

Corporate NO: R246
(7]
Report COUNCIL DATE: November 7,
2005
REGULAR COUNCIL
TO: Mayor & Council DATE: October 25,
2005
FROM: General Manager, FILE: 1705-018/11

Engineering

SUBJECT: Contract Award MS 1705-018-11
24 Avenue Widening: 152 Street to Highway 99

RECOMMENDATIONS

1.  That Council set the expenditure authorization for 24 Avenue Widening Contract M.S. 1705-018-11 to
$3,050,000.00 (including GST); and

2. That Contract M.S. 1705-018-11 be awarded to Triahn Enterprises Ltd. in the amount of $2,899,700.00
(including GST).

Scope of Work
The scope of work under contract involves widening 24 Avenue, between 152 Street and Highway 99, 4 lanes plus
left turn bays/landscape medians, paving, curbs, sidewalks, waterworks, storm sewer, sanitary sewer, street lighting,
utility relocations, traffic signal modifications and a new traffic signal installation.
Construction is expected to start in late November and be completed by the fall of 2006.

Tender Results

Tenders for Contract M.S. 1705-018-11 were received on October 18, 2005, with the results as follows:

Tendered Amount Corrected

Contractor with GST Amount
1. Triahn Enterprises Ltd. $2,899,700.00 No Change
2. B. Cusano Contracting Inc. $3,092,949.03 No Change
3. Gemco Construction Ltd. $3,141,148.18 No Change
4, Pedre Contractors Ltd. $3,216,081.67 No Change
5. Imperial Paving Ltd. $3,242,520.30 No Change
6. Tyam Construction Ltd. $3,421,753.00 No Change
7. Targa Contracting Ltd. $3,447,044.91 No Change
8. B&B Contracting Ltd. $3,456,300.09 No Change
9. TNL Construction Services Ltd. $3,477,500.00 No Change
10. TAG Construction Ltd. $3,535,782.29 $3,535,782.90

The tender received from TAG Construction Ltd. was corrected to reflect a minor mathematical error as noted.

The Engineer's pre-tender estimate was $3.1 million (including GST).
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Evaluation

Our consultant reviewed all tenders. All the tenders submitted the required 10% bid bond, and signed and sealed the
Form of Tender.

The low bidder, Triahn Enterprises Ltd., has provided a “Consent of Surety - Performance Bond and Labour &
Materials”, and agreed to complete the work within 200 working days as stipulated in the contract.

Triahn Enterprises Ltd. have not completed work for the City of Surrey before, but our consulting engineers have
worked with them on an arterial widening contract with the Township of Langley and have found them to be
competent and experienced. Their sub-contractors have satisfactorily completed similar projects for the City in
recent years and we have also found them to be competent and experienced. There are not currently any outstanding
actions that have been brought and served against the City by Triahn Enterprises.

Funding
Funding for this project is provided within the City's Transportation and Utilities budgets with a portion shared by
TransLink.
Paul Ham, P.Eng.
General Manager, Engineering
LD/brb

c.c. - General Manager, Finance, Technology & HR Dept.
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